7th April 2020

MIGS/ADM/T3/PRC/SS/PS/2020-0209

Dear Parents/Guardians.

## MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL - IGCSE UPDATES, 7th April 2020

Unfortunately, I write to you again today with a postponed date for an examination update from the Cambridge Assessment International Examinations group. So the most recent information remains as my previous email.

I have been invited to join a collaborative meeting to discuss the issues on Thursday the 9<sup>th</sup> of April 2020. This session will be presented by:

- 1. Ben Schmidt, Regional Director, Southeast Asia & Pacific
- 2. Ng Kim Huat, Country Director, Malaysia and Brunei
- 3. Alicia Foo, Senior Country Manager, Malaysia
- 4. Chong Su Li, Country Manager, Malaysia and Brunei

I believe this is a vital step as CAIE informed us previously that: -

The process we will use to provide grades for students will be a collaborative one with schools.

The decision on grades to be awarded to candidates will be made by Cambridge, using our own evidence combined with evidence from schools.

Our approach will be to ask schools to collaborate with us as we make evidence-based decisions about grades for each candidate in each subject they have entered for in the May/June 2020 exam series for Cambridge IGCSE.

I have registered to attend this meeting and will update you as soon as possible on the conclusions and information from the CAIE group.

Until this time, I again hope everyone continues to remain safe and please follow the guidelines as required by the Ministry of Health.

Yours sincerely,

JOHN PAUL BIRCH Principal